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These are the minutes of the 177th AMCC meeting held at The William Wey Center in Philadelphia, 
Pa. on Saturday, February 14, 2015.  The Meeting was hosted by The Philadelphians MC.

CALL TO ORDER
President Joe Aiello called the meeting to order at 1:20 p.m.

ROLL CALL
Present:  Bucks MC, Centaur MC, C.O.M.M.A.N.D. MC, DC Bear Club, Empire City MC, Excelsior MC, 
Harbor Masters of Maine, Iron Guard BC, Long Island Ravens MC, NE Pennsylvania Leathermen,  
Pennsmen, Philadelphians MC, Pocono Warriors, Shipmates Club of Baltimore, 3 Rivers Leather 
Club

Proxy:  Twilight Guard (to Excelsior MC), SNC London (to AMCC President)

Absent:, Bay State Marauders, DC Boys of Leather, Highwaymen TNT, KnightHawks of Virginia, 
Potomac MC, Reading Railmen, TBLC of Virginia, 

Quorum was present.  

GUEST:  Mid-Atlantic Kennel Club

MINUTES
The acceptance of Minutes of the 176th AMCC Meeting is tabled until The 178th Meeting on Fire 
Island as the incorrect Minutes was passed out.

OFFICERS’ REPORTS
Secretary’s report: The Secretary distributed minutes of the previous meeting and an updated 
Roster to Council members in attendance.   Council was reminded to send any changes of 
President/Captain and/or AMCC Rep to vic400@aol.com.  

Treasurer’s report: The Treasurer indicated as of February 14, 2015, Council had a cash balance 
of $2,670.83 Treasurer has AMCC patches for sale for $3.00 each.  Paul Rose reminded Council that 
we need to pay the fee for the Annual AMCC Corporate Filing.  Butch will look into it.

Vice President’s report:  No Report 

President’s report:  Joe expressed his thanks for the opportunity to be AMCC President for the last 
two years.  It has been an Honor and Priviledge.
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COMMITTEE REPORTS
Outreach Committee:  

 Peter Lloyd will send info about the possible alliance between ECMC (European Federation)
and the AMCC.

 JoAnn talked about the AMCC T-Shirt design recommendations.  There was some discussion 
about the various designs.  The Clubs are asked to go back to there Members and discuss.  
We also want to get a general idea of now many Members would like a T-Shirt.  We 
discussed the design that would have the AMCC Logo on the front in full color.  Instead of 
the Club Logos on the back it was discussed to have the Club Names on the back in black & 
white.  This would be similar to a Rock Band Tour Shirt.

Historian’s Committee:  Steve was unable to attend the Meeting, so there was no report

Web Committee:  

The Web Master is having issues reaching 3 Member Clubs.  They are NEPA, Reading Railmen and 
Iron Guard BC.

OLD BUSINESS

Additions, Modifications and Deletions to the 2015 sanction calendar 

NE Pennsylvania Leathermen—April 18, 2015—17th Anniversary
3 Rivers Leather Club—Sept. 18-20, 2015—Pittsburgh Leather Pride
C.O.M.M.A.N.D. MC—Nov. 6-8, 2015—Mr. Maryland Leather

Location of the 178th AMCC Meeting

Excelsior MC will host the 178th AMCC Meeting during their 40th Anniversary Weekend on Fire 
Island on Saturday, May 16, 2015.  This is part of Excelsior’s 40 Anniversary Celebration along with 
Twilight Guard, who will be celebrating their 20th Anniversary.

Location of the 179th AMCC Meeting

JoAnn has not received any requests for the 179th AMCC Meeting at this time.

(Please note that requests to host an AMCC Meeting must be submitted to the AMCC Vice President at 
least 30 days prior to the next AMCC Meeting.  A Club submitting a request must schedule the Meeting 
at least 61 days after the upcoming scheduled Meeting.  In addition the Club requesting to host the 
next Meeting must be present at the Meeting the request is submitted)

ELECTIONS OF AMCC OFFICERS FOR 2015-2017

Mid-Atlantic Kennel Club was asked to tabulate the AMCC Ballots that were received.  Joe 
announced the winners.  They are:

SECRETARY:  VICTOR SKOLNIK (Excelsior MC)

TREASURER:  BUTCH FENTON (Harbor Masters of Maine)
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VICE PRESIDENT:   JO ANN WADSWORTH (Pennsmen)

PRESIDENT:     VICTOR SKOLNIK (Excelsior MC)

Since Victor Skolnik was elected to both AMCC Secretary and AMCC President Position he was 
asked to choose the position he would like.  Victor chose AMCC President.  Since Victor chose AMCC 
President, Council will need to elect an AMCC Secretary.

The Pennsmen nominated Chaz Antonelli of Empire City to be our next AMCC Secretary.  Since Chaz
was not present at the Meeting, nominations will remain open until the 178th AMCC Meeting being 
held on May 16, 2015 on Fire Island.

As Victor’s term as AMCC Secretary will be completed as of April 4, 2015, a temporary Secretary 
needs to appointed.  David Dean of 3 Rivers Leather Club has volunteered to serve between April 4th

and May 16th.

Paul Rose reminded us that the Election of AMCC Secretary will be the first order of business after 
the approval of the AMCC Minutes.  The voting will be completed by only those Clubs present at the 
May Meeting.  Proxies only count toward the quorum.

MEL JACOBS AWARD FOR EXCELLENCE

The Harbor Masters of Maine nominated Empire City MC for their 50th Anniversary Cruise and 
Celebration Weekend.  Empire City was voted unanimously to receive the Award.  

AMCC SANCTIONED CALENDAR –   2015   (  APPROVED AS OF 02/14/15  )

JANUARY  2015

JAN. 15-19 CENTAUR MC—MID-ATLANTIC LEATHER

FEBRUARY 2015

FEB. 14 PHILADELPHIANS MC--MR. & MS. PHILADELPHIA LEATHER
(HOST OF 177TH AMCC MEETING)

MARCH 2015

MAR 20-22 LONG ISLAND RAVENS MC—23RD ANNIVERSARY
(MURDER MYSTERY WEEKEND)

APRIL 2015

APRIL 18 NE PENNSYLVANIA LEATHERMEN—17TH ANNIVERSARY

MAY 2015

MAY 15-17            EXCELSIOR MC (40)/TWILIGHT GUARD (20)—“CHERRY GROVE 2040”
(HOST OF THE 178TH AMCC MEETING)
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MAY 29-31 PENNSMEN—TRAILER TRASH AND SKOOL DAZE

JUNE 2015

JULY 2015

JULY 24-26 TEDDY BEAR LEATHER CLUB 

AUGUST 2015

SEPTEMBER 2015

SEPT 12 IRONGUARD 40TH ANNIVERSARY
SEPT 18-20 3 RIVERS LEATHER CLUB—PITTSBURGH LEATHER PRIDE

OCTOBER 2015

OCT. 16-18 HARBOR MASTERS—33RD ANNIVERSARY

NOVEMBER 2015

NOV. 6-8 C.O.M.M.A.N.D. MC—MR MARYLAND LEATHER
NOV. 28 BUCKS MC—SANTA SATURDAY—ASBURY PARK

DECEMBER 2015

DEC. 5 EMPIRE CITY MC—TOY DRIVE

CLUB ANNOUNCEMENTS

Centaur MC would like to thank The Philadelphians for hosting the AMCC Meeting.  Centaur M.C. 
announced the passing of John Bonage.

C.O.M.M.A.N.D. MC would like to thank The Philadelphians for hosting the AMCC Meeting.  

DC Bears Club would like to thank The Philadelphians for hosting the AMCC Meeting.

Empire City MC thanked everyone for attending their 50th Anniversary Weekend.   

Excelsior MC would like to thank The Philadelphians for hosting the AMCC Meeting.  Everyone was 
wished a Happy Valentines Day.  All are invited to Excelsior Bar Night at The Bike Stop on Saturday, 
March 7, 2015.  Excelsior MC and Twilight Guard will be co-celebrating  their 40th/20th Anniversary 
on Fire Island the weekend of May 15-17, 2015  

Harbor Masters would like to thank The Philadelphians for hosting the AMCC Meeting.   All are 
invited to their 33rd Sail-Away the weekend of October 16-18, 2015.  When you call the Hotel 
please reference Harbor Masters.
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Iron Guard BC website is www.ironguardbc.com  

Long Island Ravens MC would like to thank The Philadelphians for hosting the AMCC Meeting.  All 
are invited to their 23rd Anniversary Weekend March 20-22, 2015.  It will be a Murder Mystery 
Weekend.

NEPA Leathermen would like to thank The Philadelphians for hosting the AMCC Meeting.  They will 
be hosting a cocktail party during Leather Weekend on July 11th at Hillside

Pennsmen would like to thank The Philadelphians for hosting the AMCC Meeting.  All are invited to 
attend their Camping Weekend on May 29-31, 2015.  They are planning education demos.  
Pennsmen Bar Nights are the 1st Saturday at the Brownstone Lounge in Harrisburg.

Philadelphians MC thanked everyone for coming.  Please join them tonight at The Bike Stop for MR 
and MS Philadelphia Leather followed by the Gear Party.   The Philadelphians will be hosting 
another Gear Party on June 13th as part of Philadelphia Pride.  Look out as they are planning to hit 
the road in the near future

Pocono Warriors would like to thank The Philadelphians for hosting the AMCC Meeting.  This is also
Mike and James 30th Anniversary of being together.

Shipmates Club of Baltimore would like to thank The Philadelphians for hosting the AMCC Meeting. 
The Shipmates are toying with the idea of doing “Keelhaul Lite” event in August.

Twilight Guard would like to thank The Philadelphians for hosting the AMCC Meeting.  They are 
remembering John Bonage.  

GOOD & WELFARE
 AMCC will always keep Al Lawrence in our prayers.
 Remembering Centaur MC Member John Bonage on his passing
 Paul Rose announced that his recovery is processing.  He appears to be cancer free.
 Paul Rose also announced that the D C Eagle is now open Thursday to Sunday.  They are 

working to get it open Monday-Wednesday.  Clubs can begin requesting Club Bar Nights by 
sending an email to peterdceagle@hotmail.com.

ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:32 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted

Victor Skolnik
AMCC Secretary 2013-2015
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